
 

   LAUDE NEWSLETTER Thursday 14th April – Volume 5, Issue 4 

Edited by: Mr. C. Marchand – Deputy Head of School 
  

 
SPRING SPORTS NEWS 

 

 
 
The spring term has been very busy 
with many sporting tournaments 
taking place for both Primary and 
Secondary students. In January nearly 
50 students travelled to Sunland 
School for the cross country 
championship where we finished in 
7th place. 
 

 
 
In February, LAUDE hosted an Under 
13 and Under 15 Handball 
tournament. In both events, both the 
boys and girls teams finished in 1st 
place. 
 

 
 
March has seen the return of the 
popular Sotogrande football 
tournament. Football is a real 
strength at LAUDE as our results 
show!  

 
 
 

 
 
The U11 and U9 boys finished 1st and 
2nd respectively, whilst the girls 
finished 5th and 3rd. The U15 boys 
also finished 1st with the U15 girls 
finishing 5th.  
 

 
 
We have also had all of our Year 1-6 
students involved in inter-house 
tournaments with Years 1 and 2 
demonstrating running, throwing and 
catching skills and Years 3-6 
competing in Handball tournaments. 
Results of the inter-house 
competitions to be announced 
shortly! 
 

 
 
It is fantastic to see so many of our 
students participating in these events 
developing their sporting, 
communication and leadership skills, 
a sense of fair play and, most 
important of all, an enjoyment of 
being physically active.  
 

 
 
 
We are looking forward to the 
Summer Term as we will be 
participating in both a Primary and 
Secondary Athletics competition, as 
well as hosting our own inter-house 
sports days for all of our students.  
 
Go Team LAUDE! 

Mr. R. Foley – PE Department 

GUEST SPEAKER JIM 

ECCLES BRINGS IRISH 

HISTORY TO LIFE  

 

On Wednesday the 9th of March 
2016, I delivered a presentation on 
the Troubles in Northern Ireland to 
the year 12 history class in C19. The 
presentation covered a range of 
topics such as religious divisions, the 
riots of 1969, the nature of life at this 
time, the impact of the crisis on 
Britain and attempts that were made 

by the government in order to find a 
solution.  

 
Following my presentation, the year 
12 students compiled a variety of 
questions to ask my grandfather, Jim  
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Eccles, via Skype. This is because he is 
from Northern Ireland and was able 
to give a first-hand account of what 
life was like in Ireland in the 1970s. 
Examples of these questions included; 
“What was the role played by the 
British Army in the troubles?” and 
“Were there any terrorist groups 
involved in the conflict?” 
Furthermore, my Granddad was able 
to offer some of his personal opinions 
related to the topic which provided 
the year 12 class with useful historical 
interpretations for their AS studies. A 
huge thanks to our guest speaker, Mr. 
Eccles, on behalf of the History 
department for agreeing to take part 
in the lesson and offering such 
valuable information about the 
troubles in Northern Ireland.  
 
By Sophie Day – Year 13 student  
 

FS2 VISIT THE BIOPARC 
 

 
 
On Wednesday 9

th
 March FS2H went 

to the BioParc in Fuengirola. The 

children were very excited about their 

trip and they enjoyed seeing all of the 

different animals that live there and 

they also spent time in the classroom 

there where they could look at some 

animals up close and also touch stick 

insect skins and porcupine quills! 

Their favourite animals were the tiger, 

gorillas and the chimpanzees! After 

the visit the children went to a nearby 

park to have their lunch and they  

 

 

loved playing on all the play 

equipment too. On the bus on the 

way home the children were all 

talking about how much fun the day 

had been, except for the few who fell 

asleep! All of FS2H were impeccably 

behaved and Miss Jenni, Miss Alison 

and Miss Hill were very proud of all of 

them. 

Mrs. M. Hill – FS2 Teacher 

PLAYING WITH NUMBERS 
 

 
 
Year 9 math class have been putting 
their Mathematical knowledge into 
practice. Students were asked to 
create an educational game for KS3 
students, based on the topics they 
have studied so far. There were lots 
of different ideas discussed, and then 
the students started to produce their 
game. Games based on coordinates 
were popular, using a Treasure Island 
theme and a battleship theme. One 
student designed a quiz using 
questions at different levels, 
depending upon age, and the topic 
area was Algebra. They were very 
enthusiastic and I was impressed with 
the amount of effort they put into the 
games. After they had finished, they 
had to explain the game to their 
classmates, and then we played them. 
I found out that I am not very good at 
finding treasure, but my Quiz on 
Algebra won me a prize! 
 
Miss Shuttleworth - Maths 
Department 
 

 
CELEBRATING ANDALUSIA 

DAY 
 

 
 
In order to make them feel an 
integrated part of the community, on 
last 18th February all the Year 5 
students participated in an outing to 
celebrate the day of the Andalusian 
Community. 
 
The activity, organised by the 
Marbella Town Hall’s Delegation of 
Culture and Education, took place in 
the San Pedro Municipal Sports 
Pavilion, with the participation of two 
other local schools. 
 

 
 
The participating students were 
assigned an area where they had to 
prepare a mural dedicated to 
Andalusia, for which they chose a 
“typical Andalusian balcony”.  The 
students also enjoyed an Andalusian 
breakfast which consisted of 
“molletes”, a typical local type of 
muffin, with olive oil and sugar, juice, 
etc.  After which our students recited 
two poems dedicated to Andalusia. 
 
And finally, all the participating 
students, sang together the 
Andalusian Hymn. 
It was a pleasant and enjoyable 
activity which brought all the students  
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a bit closer to the Andalusian culture.  
I am sure that it was also an enriching 
experience for them and I hope we 
will be able to participate again many 
more times. 
 
Ms. Vanesa Ruiz - Primary Spanish 
Department 
 

YEAR 6 VISIT THE 
ESTEPONA ORCHIDARIUM 

 

 
 

We had a very interesting guided 
visit around the Orchidarium, where 
we found out how the staff use 
tarantulas and beer to control the 
insect population!  
 
The Orchidarium has 5,000 plants and 
1,300 species of orchids from around 
the world, recreating the warm 
habitats of South America and 
Southeast Asia. It is the largest 
collection of orchids in Europe and 
one of the largest in the world. 
 
We were relieved to discover that the 
tarantulas are not poisonous and only 
come out at night. The beer is used in 
traps under the soil to catch and 
drown slugs who love the smell. 
 
Mrs S. Adams ï Year 6 Teacher 

 
 

 

MEASURING IN YEAR 1 

 

We enjoy Maths in Year 1 and been 

learning about continuing number 

sequences, shape, patterns and 

finding lines of symmetry.   

 

We have also been learning to 

measure. Measuring is an important 

practical skill that is frequently used 

to carry out real life activities such as 

buying groceries or painting a house.  

Teaching measurement skills doesn’t 

have to revolve around textbooks or 

staying in the classroom.  We had lots 

of fun in Year 1 both in the classroom 

and outside by measuring and 

ordering ourselves and used 

pictograms and block graphs to 

represent our findings. 

Mrs S. Briggs – Year 1 Teacher   

 

 

 

 

NEANDERTHAL 

BREAKFAST IN YEAR 6 

 

Year 6A recently held a Neanderthal 

breakfast for parents, the children 

had researched recipes that only 

included ingredients that could be 

gathered or hunted, and not grown 

as Neanderthals had no agriculture 

or domesticated animals.  

Lilian produced some delicious 

cookies made with coconut milk and 

almond butter, Lauren produced 

strawberries covered in chocolate, 

Vera made fruit kebabs and Yurij's 

fruit kebabs were covered in a 

coconut sauce. Lots of budding chefs! 

 
Mrs. S. Adams – Year 6 teacher 
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LAUDE STUDENTS IN UK 
PREMIERSHIP TEAMS! 

 

 
 
In the last week of March DIEGO 
URQUIJO FERNANDEZ, NICOLÁS 
MATTALDI NOUGUES and TOM LAM 
travelled to Nottingham with Costa 
Unida CF.  They had trial games 
against 2

nd
 Division league team 

Notts County under 17s where they 
drew 2-2 and against Championship 
team Rotherham FC Under 17s where 
they won 3-2.  The trials were 
organised by Costa Unida CF so that 
these players could experience the 
way English football is played and 
hopefully they were able to impress 
the Scouts who were there watching. 
It was a good experience for the boys 
who in between games and training, 
also managed to watch Notts County 
FC first team play Wycombe FC. 
  
Mrs L. Lam – Admissions Officer 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CREAM OF THE CROP!  

This week Year 8 have been using 

their knowledge of bacteria and fungi 

to produce food using these helpful 

microbes.   Initially, students made 

their own bread using yeast.  This 

wonderful fungus makes the dough 

rise by converting sugars into carbon 

dioxide gas during aerobic respiration.  

The class then went on to make 

yoghurt from milk using a ‘starter 

culture’ of live Lactobacillus bacteria.  

These magical microbes convert the 

lactose sugar in the milk into lactic 

acid, which curdles the milk proteins 

and thickens it.  After heating our 

whole milk samples to above 70˚C for 

5 minutes, we allowed the milk to 

cool to 46˚C before adding 1 teaspoon 

of our live culture (you could try this 

at home using a small amount of 

natural Greek yoghurt).  After stirring 

thoroughly, the students poured their 

mixture into a sterile plastic cup and 

covered it, to prevent any further 

microbes from entering.  After just 

over 24 hours all of our milk had 

converted into yoghurt that we could 

taste! Mmmmm! 

MISS C GAUKRODGER 
Science Department 

 


